





"The mission of Andover High School is to <u>create</u> an environment in which every student has the opportunity to use his or her mind well to become personally responsible for his or her academic, social, and civic growth and physical growth and physical well-being."

# DAILY BULLETIN THURSDAY, JANUARY 4, 2018

- \*Attention Juniors and Seniors: SSG. Ramirez, from the United States Marines will be visiting in the Guidance Office on Jan. 8th at 10:07 AM. Please obtain a pass from Ms. Lenzi in the Guidance office at least 24 hours in advance if you would like to attend.
- \*Red Cross Club If you are 16 or older and would like to save up to 3 lives, stop by the Red Cross table during any lunch and sign up to donate blood. Deadline to sign up will be January 10th.
- \*Attention all Students: Please take care of your Fitness Center! This facility is available to all students & should be treated with respect. Please put away all equipment after each use & throw away your trash. Please see Ms. Emery with any issues or concerns. Have a Happy & Healthy New Year!
- \*The tow trucks are come, the tow trucks are coming! Please be forewarned that if you park illegally in the West Middle School parking lot, YOU WILL BE TOWED. We have been informed by the West Middle School that they will begin towing in January 2018. Please don't get caught up in this situation!
- \*Want to learn more about how to make our lives less plastic? Come see the movie, Bag It, at Memorial Hall Library this Saturday, January 6, at 10 am. The movie will be followed by a discussion. The event is free and open to the public.
- \*AHS Talent Competition: The AHS Talent Competition will take place on Friday January 26 at 7:30 p.m. in the Collins Center! If you sing, dance (any form of dance from ballet to Bollywood to hip-hop!), play an instrument, or do spoken word, please sign up with Ms. Bergey in the Counseling Dept.
- \*Students need to have their student IDs on hand at all times. If you are tardy, not having your ID slows down the tardy line tremendously.
- \*Attention Club Leaders: Does your club want to be included in the 2018 Yearbook? Send an email to <a href="mailto:AHSYEARBOOK@aps1.net">AHSYEARBOOK@aps1.net</a> or see Mr. Aubrey in Room 224. In your email, identify your club name and when you meet.
- \* The locker rooms will be <u>LOCKED</u> during each and every class period. For those students needing to use the restroom the restrooms directly across from the locker rooms will be open for your use during the school day. Students will not be allowed into the locker rooms during class periods. Please do not ask the

PE teachers to "let you in" or for keys to let you into the locker room. Please plan accordingly with regard to where you are storing your books, jackets and lunches.

\*Andover High School will be holding our very own Science and Engineering Fair in the AHS cafeteria on Saturday, February 3, 2017. Complete information and registration form for the fair can be found on the school's website at <a href="http://www.aps1.net/1970/Andover-High-Science-and-Engineering-Fai">http://www.aps1.net/1970/Andover-High-Science-and-Engineering-Fai</a>. Individual and team projects (2 or 3 people) can enter and the highest rated projects will qualify for the Region IV Science and Engineering Fair in March.

\*Young American's For Freedom meets every Wednesday right after school in Room 245. Whether you are politically motivated, are afraid to share your opinions, or simply know little about politics, consider visiting our school's new Young American's For Freedom chapter. The club meets with the goal of spurring political discussion, promoting traditional conservatism, bringing different speakers to Andover High, and looking for biases with our education system. Every week brings a new topic of discussion and occasionally member produced speeches, so be sure to drop by and join the discussion. For more information contact Matt Guthrie, Rayhan Khan, or Ms. Robb, or email <a href="mailto:andovervaf@gmail.com">andovervaf@gmail.com</a>.

\*Come play 4 Square before school at 6:45am on Thursday morning's in the Field House starting Dec 7th. Please see Nina McKone, Leah Parrott or Ms. Emery for more details.

\*Attention all students enrolled in AP courses. Please complete the mandatory AP survey.

\*AHS News Schedule: Upcoming newscasts through January:

Tuesday, January 16

**Scholarships:** Check Naviance often for new scholarships:

- Colleen Ritzer Scholarship is available in the Guidance office or print it out at:
   http://colleenritzerscholarship.com/scholarship-fund/apply/
   Applications are due March 1, 2018.

   If you are a student planning a career in education, you are encouraged to apply.
- Andover Dollars for Scholars (ADFS) application portal OPENS on Jan. 1, 2018. YOU MUST CREATE A PROFILE BEFORE APPLYING TO ADFS. To do so, please visit the APS website: <a href="https://aps1.net/489/Scholarships">https://aps1.net/489/Scholarships</a>.
- Sons of Italy Charitable & Educational Trust Scholarship application now available in the Guidance Office Application deadline is Feb. 1, 2018.
- Andona Society Scholarship is now available on Naviance Application Due March 1st. Come to Guidance to pick up an application.
- Yale Young Global Scholars The Yale Young Global Scholars Program is a very selective leadership-development program for high school students from around the world. The program is designed to bring together students with the talent, drive, energy, and ideas to make meaningful impacts as young leaders, even before they begin university studies. To apply go to: <a href="https://globalscholars.yale.edu/applying">https://globalscholars.yale.edu/applying</a>
- The AXA Achievement Scholarship see Naviance or apply at: http://www.axa.scholarshipamerica.org/
- WACE Feb. 15th deadline To apply go to: www.waceinc.org

- Merrimack Valley Credit Union will be offering six \$1,500 scholarships to students graduating from a high school within the Merrimack Valley for more information visit: www.mvcu.com/scholarship
- BigSun Scholarship The BigSun Organization is proud to be able to continue to help young athletes succeed in their academic pursuits. We are offering an annual scholarship to a deserving student. All student athletes are eligible for this award, regardless of which sport they are participating in. Deadline June 19, 2018. Please visit our website at <a href="http://www.bigsunathletics.com">http://www.bigsunathletics.com</a> to learn how to apply

The successful applicant will be a high school senior or be attending a post secondary institute and currently involved in some sport at that institution or in the community.

### **Summer Opportunities:**

PHILLIPS ACADEMY ANDOVER - SMITH CENTER Programs for Middle & High School Students FREE and OPEN to the PUBLIC - January 21, 2018 from 12:00 - 3:00 PM

Representatives from 100 local, national, and international programs. Focus on academic programs, language study, community service, camps, sports, arts, research, internships, outdoor adventure, international travel, & gap year opportunities. Contact: <a href="mailto:summerfairpublicity@gmail.com">summerfairpublicity@gmail.com</a>
<a href="mailto:www.pspaandover.org">www.pspaandover.org</a>. Also: Sunday, <a href="mailto:January 21st">January 21st</a> - FREE and OPEN to the PUBLIC Phillips Academy Andover - Case Memorial Cage Speaker from 12:00 PM to 12:30 PM - Fair 12:00 PM to 3:00 PM Contact Taylor Ware (978) 749-4150 <a href="http://usagapyearfairs.org/fairs/">http://usagapyearfairs.org/fairs/</a>

UMASS - Lowell - 2 over-night week-long summer camps for high school students in July. Students will be able to live on campus for a week and discover the world of Engineering. For dates and more information visit: http://www.uml.edu/futureengineeringscamp

\*The Congress-Bundestag Vocational Exchange Program - This unique program allows graduating high school seniors to spend a year in Germany living with a host family, participating in a school or training program, and getting hands-on work experience through an internship with a German company. For more information and the application please visit: <a href="www.nacelopendoor.org">www.nacelopendoor.org</a> The application deadline is: January 31, 2018

\*Washington University in St. Louis Summer Experiences - for more information on these programs, visit: summerexperiences.wustl.edu

\*Young Writers Workshop: June 17-24th. Application Deadline: March 4, 2018. To apply go to: reynolds.denison.edu

\*Class Rings! Sophomores: Design your custom ring or other customized class jewelry online at Jostens.com or pick up ring packet in the main office.

\*Reminder: All students must have their IDs on them at all times.

\*For any students who left behind their locks last year, please come by the Main office to pick them up.

\*Any student who finds an illegally parked vehicle in their parking spot please fill out an Incident Parking form in the Main office. Please be sure to have the Plate number of the illegally parked vehicle in your spot and the parking space number you parked in.

\* The Red Spring parking spots have been assigned to Juniors. If you are a Junior and you do not have an assigned spot and you park on campus, YOU WILL BE TOWED!!

\*Last day for Semester 1, Semester 2 and full year course changes is Friday, September 22<sup>nd</sup>.

\*Last day for all level changes for Semester 1 and full year courses is Monday, November 27<sup>th</sup>. For Semester 2 courses half credit courses is by Tuesday, March 13<sup>th</sup>.



\*Last day for Semester 1, Semester 2 and full year course changes is Friday, September 22<sup>nd</sup>.

\*Last day for all level changes for Semester 1 and full year courses is Monday, November 27<sup>th</sup>. For Semester 2 courses half credit courses is by Tuesday, March 13<sup>th</sup>.

\* The after school fitness room is open on Tuesday's & Thursday's from 2:30-3:30. See Ms. Emery for further details

\*Please see the following for:

Teacher Supplies – Diane Costagliola Teacher Parking Space Issue – Mickey Rivera Keys and ID badges – Roseann Camilo Address Forms – Diane Costagliola Teacher Parking Forms – Mickey Rivera Field Trip Forms – Diane Costagliola

\*Faculty: When using AESOP please leave your parking spot number, so the person covering for you may have the correct spot to park.

\*Progress Report dates for the 2017-2018 school year are the following:

Quarter 1: Week of October 9 – October 13, 2017

Quarter 2: Week of December 18 – December 22, 2017

Quarter 3: Week of March 5 – March 9, 2018 Quarter 4: Week of May 14 – May 18, 2018

Quarter 1 Ends Friday, November 17, 2017 Quarter 3 Ends Tuesday, April 10, 2018

Quarter 2 Ends Monday, January 29, 2018 Quarter 4 Ends Monday, June 25, 2018 or the last day

of school



\*Open Position Business Development Intern Wanted

#### Details

Immediate Opening for part-time, Unpaid/Paid. Available to work remote for 15-20 hours a week. Requirements: Diligent, excellent communication and computer skills. Ability to meet at least once a week in person. Interested in how technology can change the world. If Interested Contact: Sid Newman, Senior Vice President Sales. LocateAI. <a href="mailto:sid@locate.ai">sid@locate.ai</a>, <a href="mailto:www.locate.ai">www.locate.ai</a>

## \* Dog daycare and kennel attendant

Location: 238 Park Street, North Reading

Pay: \$11-13 (depending on previous experience)

Hours: FT or PT 10-25 hrs/week with afternoon and weekend shifts available

Sample Responsibilities: Doggie daycare: monitoring and playing with a group of dogs. Kennel: feeding and medicating boarding dogs and cats, cleaning cages, laundry, poop scooping in yard, cleaning litter boxes, maintaining cleanliness and sanitation of the business.

Previous experience not needed. Two Character References from previous jobs or teachers required. If interested, please call or email (see info below)

Paws at the Park 238 Park Street North Reading, MA 01864

Tel: 978-664-5855 Fax: 978-664-5889

# \*Teaching Assistant Position:

Would you like to gain an insight into the field of Early Childhood profession? Do you like playing with children? Are you looking to earn some money after school while cuddling and playing with children ages 3 months -5 years of age? If so we have the perfect job for you. We are looking for energetic, fun-loving, sincere and reliable individuals available to work Monday through Friday 3:00- 6:00 p.m. for the Teaching Assistant position at The Children's Place at Phillips Academy.

Interested Juniors and Seniors may call us at 978-749-4870 and ask for Carol or Sonal. You may also email us at phillips@brighthorizons.com

- \* Torrisi & Torrisi, P.C. in No. Andover is looking for a motivated student part time clerk position at their law firm. The ideal candidate will be willing to answer phones, file, perform data input and perform office related tasks. Please contact Michael Torrisi at 978-683-4440
- \*Nashoba Valley Ski area is looking for ski/snowboard instructors for the 2017-2018 winter season. Teaching experience is not required and they hire people as young as 14 years old. Contact Nancy Byrne at 978-692-3033 or at <a href="maintenancybyrne@skinashoba.com">nancybyrne@skinashoba.com</a> for additional information. Go to their website for an online application.
- \*Looking for after school care in Andover for a 13 year old boy on Monday, Wednesday, and Thursday from 2:30-5 pm. Must have own transportation. Please call Lisa 978 886 2113.

\*\*MOOTONE Japanese restaurant is looking for andover high school student for part time evening cashier. Students with interest please call Mr Peter Chen.978-623-8006.or cell 857-498-0917. Thank you for the help.

\*\*The Y is looking for volunteer Swim Ambassadors and Gymnastics Assistants. To be eligible to volunteer you must be: At least 14 years old Must attend a volunteer training Must be able to commit to assigned volunteer hours Must enjoy working with children For Swim Ambassadors Must be able to pass a swim test Must be able to get into pool during shifts. For Gymnastics Assistants Must have some gymnastics experience

For more information on Swim Ambassadors contact: Kelley O'Hara at kohara@mvymca.org For more information on Gymnastics Assistants contact: Maria Furnari at mfurnari@mvymca.org

- \*\* Experienced Café help is needed! Mr. Gelato Café, 89 Main Street, Andover (Inside the courtyard). Please visit the café for more information.
- \*\* Reliable babysitter needed for two school children (ages 10 and 13) after school Mondays and Thursdays. Sitter is needed from 2:45 to 5:15/5:30 pm. Great pay and sweet, fun children. Promptness and reliability is a must. Driver's license and good driving record is required to drive children to local after school activity. Please call Jennifer at 978-475-0218 or email <a href="mailto:jenniferesloan@icloud.com">jenniferesloan@icloud.com</a> if interested.
- \*\* Babysitter wanted for a 7 and 5 year old girl. It would include after school help and picking up from St. Augustine's at 3:00pm. A car is needed, as they have many activities. Hours would depend on activities. They live in Dracut but you are not expected to drive there. Contact the parent at 617-447-3167.
- \*\*Swim Instructors Needed Great opportunity! Pool School is looking for energetic, self-motivated students to be swim teachers. Must love to work with children and love being in the water. We have an eight week paid training program. Pool School has morning, afternoon, and evening classes. Very flexible hours with holidays and school vacations off. Lifeguards are welcome to join our training program. Pool School has locations in Danvers, Lawrence, and Tewksbury.

Contact Lynn Tilley at 978-689-4288 or at <u>tills4@comcast.net</u> for more information regarding locations, days, and hours available.